
 

 
 
26 May 2022 
 
 
Dear Residential Care residents, families and visitors 
 
 
I write to inform you we currently have one resident in our Riverview wing who has 
tested positive to COVID-19. This resident is now isolating in their room. 
 
All other Riverview residents are negative following RATs and are undergoing PCR 
testing today.  
 
To keep everyone safe, and in line with our COVID-19 Protocols, we have closed off 
the Riverview wing for now with a restriction on visits and excursions for residents in 
this wing. 
 
Whilst the wing is closed Riverview residents are still be able to move about within their 
section of the wing, which has been separated as an additional precaution.  
 
The rest of our Residential Care Facility is operating normally within our COVID-19 safe 
systems and precautions.  
 
We are all learning to better live with COVID-19 as part of our life. And in so doing, we 
are committed to keeping “life as normal” as best we can whilst keeping everyone as 
safe as we can.  
 
We shall keep you informed as we progress.  
 
 
Very best 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Michael Penhey 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 


